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Meeting #679 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

December 7, 2021 

 

Special Reports 

ITEM 7 
 
 

Board of Directors Vacancies 
 
Board Member Saeed Irani has resigned his seat on the Board of Directors, effective at the end 
of December 2021.   
 
Board Member Mike Haack, after a long tenure of nine years, is stepping down as well, effective 
at the end of January 2022.  Mike has graciously consented to remain through January while the 
Board appoints replacement Directors. 
 
Both Directors have one year remaining on their current terms so replacements will only be 
filling the unexpired portions of those terms through December 2022, and will then have to run 
for election along with all other candidates for new four year terms. 
 
In this case where vacancies occur mid-term, the code authorizes the Board to make 
appointments to fill the unexpired terms.  An email notice was sent out to the homeowners on 
December 2nd and a second notice will go out in the postal mail by Monday, December 6th. 
 
Of the remaining Directors, Board Member McNulty’s term will also expire in December 2022 
while Directors Wiersig and Jenkins are good through December 2024.  To simplify this, the 
Board will have three vacancies to fill at the end of 2022 which will require an official 
community vote that goes through the OC Registrar of Voters.  That election will take place  next 
year with all candidates’ names appearing on the voting ballot during the Congressional mid-
term elections on November 8th. 

 
It is essential that the District retain a full five-member board to comply with the Government 
Code for Special Districts and is seeking qualified volunteers to step up to take the remaining 
one year on the vacancies. 
 
To qualify, candidates must be registered to vote here on Beach Road.  Please contact the 
District as per the notice that was sent out and is attached here on the following page. 
 
Details and information regarding the procedures for filing for next year’s election will be sent 
out in the Spring – let’s concentrate right now on the immediacy of filling the two vacancies in 
time for the January 2022 Board Meeting. 




